** MEMORANDUM **

To: Weber School District Board of Education

Gina Butters, Superintendent

From: Larry Hadley

Executive Director of Facilities and Operations

Date: April 9, 2025

Subject: Construction Manager General Contractor(s) (CM/GC).

Selection for construction of new offices and training center.

A request for proposal (RFP) was solicited for a CMGC for the construction of new offices and training center, located in our current warehouse, building 10A. With the construction of these new offices we will then be able to relocate our child nutrition department, our custodial department and our facilities and operations department. With the departure of these three departments, new space becomes available for our Adult ED, TRHS and Maintenance Schools and Department.

Members of the Capital Improvement Committee formed a selection and scoring committee for the CMGC. This committee reviewed all documents submitted in regards to the RFP. It is the recommendation of this committee that the Board of Education approve Hogan & Associates Construction to complete this outlined project.